STATEMENT OF PURPOSE
RS26295

This legislation is a trailer to Senate Bill 1324. That bill combines the Boards of Barber Examiners
and Cosmetology and makes other changes that will facilitate efficiencies and create flexibility and
new opportunities for licensees and people entering those professions. This trailer bill will clarify that
eyelash extensions are within the scope of practice for cosmetologists and estheticians. As the Board of
Cosmetology has worked on this comprehensive joint legislation, it determined that further clarification on
this issue was important. This clarification is necessary because the application of eyelash extensions is a
public health issue as it poses risks of infection and to client safety.

FISCAL NOTE

There is no impact to the General Fund or the Idaho Bureau of Occupational Licenses' dedicated fund because
the proposed legislation will not alter the number of board meetings held each year or require more services
be provided to the Boards of Barber Examiners and Cosmetology.

Contact:
Tana Cory
(208) 334-3233

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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